Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: CS/MN

	Application No: 
	3/2005/0458/P

	Development Proposed:
	Two storey and single storey extension inclusive of loft conversion at 27B Whalley Road, Wilpshire

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No objections to this application provided that the window in the gable end is of obscure glaze. 



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a semi detached house of white rendered construction with a brown tiled roof.  It is on the western side of Whalley Road, Wilpshire, and is set down below road level and is a considerable distance back from the road.  It is adjoined to the rear by the railway cutting.  There is a high Leylandii hedge on the northern side boundary of the site.  The adjoining house to the north is sited much closer to the road.  

Permission is sought for a two storey pitched roofed side extension incorporating a garage.  The extension would also include a staircase up to loft level where a bedroom and shower room would be formed.  There would be an obscure glazed window in the gable to serve the shower room, and two Velux roof lights in the rear roof slope to provide light to the bedroom at second floor level.  A single storey pitched roofed extension is also proposed at the rear.  This would be set approximately 3m away from the boundary with the other property in this semi detached pair.

The extensions would have a rendered external finish and tiled roofs to match the existing house.  The two storey extension would not have a set-back or lower roof ridge.  The other half of the pair, however, has had an extension of this same design.  For this reason, and because the pair of properties is set so far away from the road, and so far behind their neighbours, I consider the design of the proposed two storey side extension to be acceptable in this case.

Subject to a condition concerning obscured glazing to the gable window, as recommended by the Parish Council, I do not consider that the proposal would have any seriously detrimental effects on the amenities of any neighbouring residents.  

Overall, I can see no objections to the proposal.                                                          P.T.O.  


	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 9 JUNE 2005 














